North Dalton Village News: August/September 2018

North Dalton's Open Gardens declared a rip roaring success!. The sun shone, the flowers bloomed and the gardens were buzzing with over 280 happy visitors. As well as having a fantastic day, we raised over £1,600 which will go towards the renovations of the village hall. So a big thanks to everyone who opened their gardens,

made cakes, served tea, directed traffic, sold plants, played music and cleared up afterwards. And a special thanks to those who put so much time and effort into organising it. I won't name names but you know who you are!

Raising the roof of our village hall Regular readers will



know that we've been fundraising for a new village hall roof. The good news is that we've been successful in getting a grant from Wren Community Action Fund which will cover most of what we need and with other generous donations and fundraising activities we'll soon be replacing our leaky old roof with one which will keep the hall dry and warmer. We will aim to keep disruption to village hall activities to a minimum, but please bear with us as the improvements will be worth it.

Vote for our village hall in Tesco's Bags of Help customer poll Voting at Driffield Tesco's finishes at the end of August. If we win we can replace the chairs and buy some new play equipment, so please ask for your token at the checkout and cast your vote for North Dalton!

Have your say on local housing: Does North Dalton have the right mix of housing? A survey by East Riding County Council is currently underway to measure local housing needs. In recent years, the North Dalton area has seen some new housing development, but new homes often prove too expensive for many local households. Affordable housing, either for rent or for sale could be the answer for those who want to stay in the village but are looking to move into more suitable housing at a price they can afford. If you think getting the right housing is an issue that affects you, or you have views on local housing, then complete the form and return it to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council either in the pre-paid envelope or through Consultation Finder on the Council's website: http://www2.eastriding.gov.uk/council/have-your-say-homepage/consultation-finder/ The survey form is also available at the Village Hall, Middleton on the Wolds and at the Star. Forms will also be available at a 'drop in' afternoon from 3.00pm - 6.00pm on Thursday 2nd August at North Dalton Village Hall. The closing date for completing the form is Monday 6th August 2018. Further information from David Siddle 01482 396115, david.siddle@eastriding.gov.uk

All change at the Parish Council North Dalton Parish Council is one of 168 Parish Councils across the East Riding. And as the tier of Local Government which is closest to the people, Parish Councils have an important role in voicing the views of the local community on planning applications, local plans and other issues. At the recent AGM of North Dalton Parish Council, some new councillors were nominated and Rupert Harrison was elected chair and Ray Williams vice chair. You can contact the Parish Council via the clerk, Sarah Halligan james.halligan1@btinternet.com

Church Services for North Dalton Parish Church for August: Sat Aug 4th 6 pm Holy Communion - Revd Cathryn Conner; Sun Aug 12th No Service - please join other churches; Sun Aug 19th Holy Communion by Extension - Dorothy Prescott; Sun Aug 26th No Service.

Newspapers Did you know that you can have daily & weekly papers delivered to your door for a 30p daily delivery charge? Contact James at Barker News 07583 343773 barkernewsdeliveries@gmail.com

Hanley's at the Star Sean's new menu is attracting lots of great reviews on Trip Advisor. Check it out for yourself - dinner Weds to Sat evening or sample the fab Sunday lunch. Takeaway curries served on Thursdays and fantastic new pizzas Saturday lunch times. Phone 217688 to book.

Fancy a film? The village hall has been donated a collection of DVDs which are now on display and can be yours for a donation of 50p each. Browse them and our collection of books at any village hall event.



It's time for the famous North Dalton Summer Fete! Come and enjoy a hot dog, cream tea and Pimms on Sunday 5th August. Stalls, activities and outdoor games for all the family. Donations for the cake stall to the hall on the day, and for the tombola to Mexborough House please.

Forthcoming events at a glance

Thursdays from 9-50 to 12 noon: 16 th Aug, 13 th September, 11 th October	Monthly coffee mornings & book swap - to coincide with the Library van	Free entry. Hot drink and a cake/teacake £1 Contact Tina & Gerry 217414
Sunday 5 th August 2pm to 5pm	Summer Fete Enjoy this village annual event with games, stalls, fun and frolics	Free entry. Purchase of tombola tickets compulsory!
Weekend 25-26 th August	Beach Party at the Star Summer fun with live music, crazy golf, bouncy castle, BBQ, cocktails and more.	Contact Fen & Adam at the Star for more information
Friday 14 th Sept	Gala Dinner & Frank Sinatra Act at the Star	Tickets £40 - in aid of North Dalton Church. Contact Phil Hindley 01377 217440 or any member of the Parochial Church Council.
Saturday 29 th September	Italian night - enjoy a riotous evening of Italian food and fun at the Village Hall	£10 to include a 3 course meal, quiz & other entertainments! Advance booking advised - call Sara on 217216
Saturday 3 rd November	Bonfire night party at Angela's	Put the date in your diary - details to follow
Saturday 24 th November	Wine-tasting evening	Put the date in your diary - details to follow

Have an item for the next newsletter?

Email <u>di@dmss.co.uk</u>. Copy deadline for the Oct/ Nov edition will be Weds 19th September